MINUTES
REGULAR MEETING OF THE KENDRICK CITY COUNCIL
MARCH 17TH 2020

Meeting was called to order by Mayor Appel at 6:00 P.M.  Those present were Dale and Fran Lisher,
Rose Norris, Tony Shipman, Lucinda Hits, Rob Clemenhagen,Paul Rush, Carol Bradford, and Zach
Vogleweed. Motion was made by Carol to approve the minutes of Feb. 18th 2020, second by Zach, all
in favor, motion carried. Mayor Appel, asked about the disbursements. Zach made motion to
approve, Carol second, all in favor, motion carried.

Unfinished Business was Rose Norris with the Fire Dept. They had 3 fire fighters that attended the
Clear Water Academy. Val has been upgrading the CCWP he has to have it done byt he 27th, due to
the grant they are applying for. The Fire Dept. will have a booth at Locust Blossom. The Fire Dept.
has had 8 calls since January. Mayor Appel said she has talked with Layne about an internet guest
password for the Fire hall. Layne said the City might have to get a new router.

Mayor Appel explained to the Council why John Lynn, Dodd Snodgrass, and Ryan Rehder were not there
due to the COVID-19. Mayor Appel also said that the council seat will remain open until a later time.

Tree trimming was then discussed. Rob stated the the tree by the duples has some dead branches. He
would like to wait a little longer to see what is dead for sure befor getting it trimmed. Mayor Appel
said the City could have Para Mont Pest Control come look at it. Dale Lisher said there is a tree on 9th
Street with over hanging limbs.  Rob has a list of trees that need to be trimmed. He will be checking
in about prices for a lift.

The Council appointed Zach as Council President, motion was made by Carol, second by Paul, allin
favor, motion carried.

Lucinda will be working on the phone tree. Dale Lisher asked about the audit, Lucinda stated they will
be back in April.  Dale Lisher also asked about opening the Pool this year due to COVID-19. At this
time the City is still planning to open. Carol then explained what she was told for swimming and
COVID-19.

Mayor Appel said she will come to the City Hall every Thursday from 2:00 - 3:00. for iformational
updates.

Rob will not be taking his originally planned vacation due to COVID-19. For his report he said he has
done the street sweeping, and some tree trimming. He has been in touch with property owners in
regards to the sewer project. Rose reminded Rob about the toilet in the Fire hall.

Lucinda gave her report and stated she has been posting all the updates about COVID-19.  She has also
talked to the returning Life Guards at the pool. She s planning again for Arbor Day Celebration. She
will double check the open meeting laws due to COVID-19.




Carol made motion to go into executive session, second by Zach, all in favor, motion carried. Roll Call
For Exective session was Paul, | - Zach,l-, Carol, I-.  Public was exscused at 6:37 P.M.  At7:11P.M.

Regular meeting resumed, Carol made motion to adjourn, second by Zach, all in favor, meeting
adjourned at 7:12 P.M.




